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LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 81ST LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 3, 2009

TO: Honorable Robert Duncan, Chair, Senate Committee on State Affairs 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB1305 by Patrick, Dan (Relating to insurance premium payment assistance for certain 
persons who have hemophilia and are unable to pay the entire cost of treatment.), Committee 
Report 1st House, Substituted

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Health and Safety Code to allow the Department of State Health Services 
(DSHS) to assist an eligible person with hemophilia in obtaining insurance by providing premium 
payment assistance and to contract with a nonprofit entity to make the insurance purchase.  DSHS 
indicates that any costs associated with implementing the provisions of this bill could be absorbed 
within existing agency resources.

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 454 Department of Insurance, 537 State Health Services, Department of
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